Tom Mendel, President

2920 W. Eastwood Avenue

Chicago, IL  60625-3722

October 22, 2006

Theodore S. Chapin

President and Executive Director

The Rodgers and Hammerstein Organization

1065 Avenue of the Americas, Suite 2400

New York, NY 10018-1847

Dear Mr. Chapin, 

Vicki Smolik, national President of the Theater

Musicians Association, sent me a copy of your October

11, 2006 press release of AccompanEase and

InstrumentalEase and her response to you.  Rather than

reiterate her points and concerns to you, I want you

to know that theater musicians cannot allow this to

occur without action.

I assume that, in this day and age of technical

advancement, it was inevitable for someone to attempt

to market this karaoke product.  Strictly from a

bottom-line business perspective, you have chosen to

market this as a win/win situation for the parties

using it and yourself. When in reality, it simply

replaces musicians that, for budgetary reasons, you

feel are expendable and deprives students of the

opportunity to play in the orchestra for their school

musical, to which you already license the parts. It

appears that your bottom-line is based on greed rather

than artistic reasons you purport.

This is a free market society. You’ve made your

decisions and presented your defense in your

announcement. We will do everything possible to

educate the public of this and to stop this travesty. 

Do you want this kind of press? I ask you to

reconsider.  You’ve left us no other choice.

Sincerely,

Tom Mendel,

Director for Chicago for the national Theater

Musicians Association

President of Chicago Area Chapter of Theater Musicians

Association

